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SUBJECT:  COVID-19 Policy Statement Resolution 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY OF COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE REPORT FOR OPEN 
SESSION OF COUNCIL  
 
On December 18, 2023, the Committee of the Whole adopted a resolution 
recommending that Common Council rescind the existing COVID-19 Vaccine or 
Test Policy and policy statement. 
 
COUNCIL RESOLUTION  
 
RESOLVED that the below COVID-19 policy statement, adopted by Common 
Council on March 21, 2022, be rescinded in full: 
As a condition of employment with the City of Saint John, employees hired on 
or after March 21, 2022, are required to show proof of full vaccination against 
COVID-19, or a valid medical certificate exempting them from the vaccine. 
 


